Marshall Child Development Center 
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Budget Vote:

Please be on the lookout for information on the proposed budget for 2023 and the date of the budget vote.  We will need a 10% quorum of the membership in attendance for the vote.  

Staff Highlights:
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Melissa A. 
Infant A

3 years and 5 months with MCDC

My favorite thing about working in childcare are the relationships and bonds that I form with my students.  Both current and previous.  Once you are in my heart, you are there forever.  I get much delight in watching them grow and develop and form such adorable personalities.

I am a huge animal lover, especially of dogs.  I’m terrified of snakes; like deathly afraid.  I love to decorate for the holidays.  I believe in saving the planet and do my part to reuse and recycle.

I have been in the childcare profession for over 34 years now.  It is my calling and my passion.  I have an adult son that lives with me. 
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Connie B.

Infant B

10 years with MCDC

My favorite thing about working in childcare is getting to love the babies and watch them grow and develop.
I am a pastor’s wife.  We have 2 children and 7 grandchildren.  I have been working in childcare for 42 years.  I love to read.

Happy to be working at MCDC.  We are blessed and have the best bosses! 
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Janice P.

Infant B

23 years with MCDC

My favorite thing about working in childcare is watching my babies grow.  I also love alumni saying hi when they get older.  You learn something new every day.

I enjoy spending time with my family.  I have 1 granddaughter.  Her name is Chaylen.  I enjoy working at MCDC.

My motto:  If you like your job and enjoy it then you will do a good job.
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Bailey H.

Infant A

5 months at MCDC

My favorite thing about working in childcare is getting to see the babies grow up into their own person!  Watching them learn new things about themselves and others!

I have a 7-month-old little girl and I like to color and play with my daughter!  I have worked with children since I was 14 years old.  

From the Director….!


I dread this time of year each year when Daylight Savings Time Ends. ☹ I need sunshine in my life! I guess I could get up earlier to get in that extra light, but I know that is never going to happen!

It is definitely the time of year that we all feel excited with the holidays and events approaching but can also feel overwhelmed as we try to make precious memories with our families.  Remember that your children will value the time that you have spent with them, not necessarily all the events that you take them too.  Try not to compare your family to others and pick out those events that will be meaningful for you.


We have a few events coming up for you to go ahead and place on your calendar.


We would love for you and any friends and family to join us for our Annual Thanksgiving Lunch.  The lunch will be taking place this year on Thursday November 17th at 11:00am.  MCDC will be providing the Turkey, drinks, and paper products.  We ask families to sign up for sides and desserts.


On the day of the lunch, we ask you to bring in your items already prepared.  We do not have the capacity to cook or reheat any items.  If you have something you can keep your item hot or cold with, you may drop that item off in the morning.  If not, we ask you to arrive a few minutes early and bring your item with you.  Please don’t forget a serving utensil!  You may take your dish with you after the lunch on your way out.

Side items and desserts can be homemade, or store bought.  These items will be for the adults only.  


We will set up all the food in the cafeteria and it will be self served assembly line style.  We ask that you fix your plate in the cafeteria and then join your child in their classroom.  We also ask that you do not bring your children into the cafeteria.  Mrs. Tina will serve the children lunch as usual, so you will not need to fix any items for them.  Of course, they may want something off your plate, which is fine, but please be sure to not share with any of the other children.  We do have allergies that we need to be careful of.  


There will be a sign-up list on the table in the front lobby.  Please indicate how many adults will be attending and what side item or dessert that you will be bringing.  


If you have an infant or creeper, you are still welcome to join us! The creepers will be napping at 11am, but we invite you to join any of the other classrooms for lunch! 

See below for several other events planned for December and get those on your calendar as well.  I will be sending out details as those get closer.

Please let me know if you have any questions!  Looking forward to an incredible November at MCDC!

Kelli Wright, Director 

Upcoming Events:

November 1st-3rd
Fall Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography
November 6th
Daylight Savings Time Ends

November 9th
Center Wide Evacuation Drill 9am

November 10th
Staff Meeting 5:30pm

November 11th
Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

November 17th
Thanksgiving Lunch 11am

November 24th
Center Closed for Thanksgiving
Coming Up in December:
1st=
Tree Lighting Ceremony Building 4260; preschool invited to perform 4:45pm (parents will need to provide transportation) 
2nd=
MCDC Staff Holiday Dinner

8th=
Holiday Store for Preschool


Holiday Program; Explorers & Preschool


5:45pm in Activities Building

9th=
Board Meeting 9am


Class Holiday Parties; snack time

21st-23rd
Kelli out of the office

26th
Center Closed for Christmas

27th-28th
Cecilia out of the office

29th-30th
Melissa out of the office

Hello from (Infant A)
Hello from Infant A!  Can you believe it’s already November?  This year is just flying by, and we are getting ready for the colder weather.  The trees are so pretty during this time of the year with all the leaves changing colors.  With the temperature getting cooler, please remember to bring a little jacket in labeled with your child’ first and last name to leave at the center.  We are going to try and get out more on buggy rides to get some fresh air.  Don’t forget we are closed on Friday, November 11th for Veteran’s Day and Thursday, November 24th for Thanksgiving Day, so enjoy your time off with your babies and families!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

We hope everyone is having a great fall.  The weather has been beautiful.  We had to say goodbye to some of our babies.  It was hard to see them move up, but we have new babies coming in and we are happy about that.

We are sharing an article about Holding up My Head.  The child holds up his head without support.  Until the child learns strong, steady head control, it is important the caregiver provide support to the child’s head.  When the child begins to have his own head support and control, he will begin to explore his surroundings with more interest and alertness.  You do not need any materials to be able to help your baby.  Hold the child in an upright position looking over your shoulder.  An activity you can do with your baby is carrying the baby from one room to the next in this position, show the child interesting things seen from this position, or have the child look into a mirror while being help in this way.  Place the child in a variety of positions for short periods of time so he can practice holding up his head.  These positions may include the child lying on his stomach, lying in a soft chair, being held in front of the caregiver facing out, swinging gently in a child swing, being carried on the caregivers back, or riding in a child stroller.  We hope this information is helpful to you!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Hello from the Creeper A farm!  What a beautiful fall we have had so far.  With Halloween over, Thanksgiving is just around the corner.  It is one of our favorite holidays.  We have so much to be thankful for, including all of you!  SO, for the month of November, we are focusing on all of you by investigating our families!
Upcoming Events:

· 11/11-Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

· 11/17-MCDC Thanksgiving Lunch (our class eats at 10:30)

· 11/24-Center Closed for Thanksgiving Day

We are hatching one new chick here on the farm this month.  We still have a spot for one more.  There are no birthdays this month on the farm.


We will be teaching the children the signs for their families with American Sign Language, along with reading books about different families!

Reminders:

· We have a time change on November 6th
· Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothes that fit in their cubby.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Hello from Creeper B, the Little Owls!  The holidays are coming upon us and it’s so hard to believe.  For the month of November, we will be investigating turkeys.  We will talk about what they look like, what sounds they make, what they eat, and where they live.  We also will be talking about the things we are thankful for.
Reminders:

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 extra sets of clothes that are weather appropriate in their cubby

· The center will be closed on 11/11 and 11/24

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy November everyone! We are looking forward to this month of discovering all kinds of forest creatures! We will be identifying owls, squirrels, wolves, foxes, and of course turkeys!  Lots of fun books and crafts heading our way! 
We would love for our parents to participate in our lessons so every Friday we will have an opportunity for a parent to come in and read a book to the kids after snack time! Let us know when you would be available.
Please remember that we absolutely love going outside. Big winter coats, hats, and gloves can be brought and/or left in their cubby so we can have fun and be cozy. Believe me when I say they have so much fun out there and are overall happier when we have our awesome outdoor play time. Healthy happy adventures! 
We are always changing up our books and toys if anyone is willing to donate some! 
As always, any questions or concerns please let us know.  We are here for your children, and we love them so much!
Thank you!!
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)

Greetings from Toddler B!  We love playing outside so much, so please make sure your child has a jacket for those colder days.  With the cooler weather, we have been able to stay outside and enjoy picnics at lunch.  We are having fun identifying all the fall colors, different insects, and observing all the acorns.  Also, this month we will be focusing on forest animals.  We will identify an owl, squirrel, wolf, bear, and turkey.
Reminders:

· Please check your child’s cubby daily for things that need to go home or for papers that need to be signed.

· Please label your child’s jacket, extra clothes, water bottle, etc. with first and last name.
· Please make sure your child always has weather appropriate clothing.

Events:

· 11/6
Daylight Savings Time

· 11/11 Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

· 11/17 Thanksgiving Lunch (11:00am)

· 11/24 Center Closed for Thanksgiving

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Hello, Fall from Explorer A! Our class is going to explore more about Colors this month! We are going to have a very colorful month! 
Friendly reminder:
· Please check doctors note and authorization for toothpaste, cream, and sunscreen 
· Please check every Friday your child’s clothes box for weather appropriate clothes 
· Please leave a pair of shoes in your child’s cubby 
Thank you for helping us in your child’s potty training!
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

 
We had to say goodbye to a friend moving away but welcome a couple of new friends from the toddlers this month.  We will be identifying people within our community this month (fireman/woman, police officer, postal worker, and grocery store clerks).  If you have any favorite books for on community helpers, please bring them in with your child’s name on it.
Reminders:

· 11/7-11/10 Lisa on vacation

· 11/11
Center Closed

· 11/17
Thanksgiving Lunch at 11:00am

· 11/24
Center Closed
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

We had so much fun identifying and investigating nocturnal animals, so we decided to extend the animal theme into this month.  We will also be throwing in Down on Grandpa’s Farm.  We will study and learn many fun facts about not only the animals, but how a farm is managed, and which crops can be grown for food.  We will incorporate many activities, such as songs, rhythm instruments, and sensory activities.  Our farmer’s market has been a big hit and we look forward to implementing another beneficial and fun study.  Keep those letter bags coming!  Please make sure you have adequate clothing for outside play.
Wild About Pre-B (Pre-B)
Study: Books
Favorite Book: Nibble the Book Monster

Favorite Activity: Spraying Magic Potion

Favorite Song: Purple People Eater

Dates:

· 11/11
Center Closed

· 11/17 Thanksgiving Lunch

· 11/24
Center Closed

· 12/8
Holiday Store and Holiday Program 

· 11/9
Holiday Party

· 12/26 
Center Closed

Reminders:

· Please check brightwheel daily for messages.  We post daily reports, incident reports, important dates, and other information.

· Check your child’s extra clothing tub to make sure they have weather appropriate clothes, underwear, and extra shoes.

· Thanksgiving lunch will be on 11/17 at 11:00am.

Notes:

· On December 8th, we will have our holiday program.  We have something different planned for this year instead of singing songs.  More information to come.

· On December 9th, we will have our holiday party at 2:45pm.  On this day, we will be doing a gift exchange.  This year we will be doing blankets.  Each child will need to bring in a $15-$20 blanket.  It will need to be put into a gift bag with your child’s name.  Blankets need to be brought in by Monday, December 5th.
Quote:

“You are never too old to play in the leaves.”-Unknown

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

October was a fun month for our class! We had fun learning about fall, fire prevention and safety, pumpkins, leaves, and nocturnal animals.  We visited a new pumpkin farm, JDM Family Farm.

November begins our celebration of traditional family holidays.  We experience lots of colors and smells that stimulate our excitement as we wait for the arrival of each holiday.

Our theme this month will be a study surrounding Thanksgiving.  We will learn about turkeys, Native Americans and Pilgrims.  The letters we will focus on are Ii, Bb, Ee, and Gg.  The numbers will be 7, 8, 9, and 10.

We will have our Annual MCDC Thanksgiving Luncheon on Thursday November 17, 2022, at 11:00am.  We invite all parents, grandparents, etc… to come eat with your child.  This is one of our favorite activities that the children really enjoy.  
Some of you may be traveling for the Thanksgiving holiday.  If so, we hope that you will have a safe trip to and from your destinations.

The days are getting shorter, and it is starting to feel cooler outside.  Please check your child’s cubby box for the appropriate change of clothes.  All children should have a change of clothes in case of an accident.  They should also have a lightweight jacket.

We will begin getting ready for our Annual Holiday Program.  Details will be handed out later.  Please remember to carry nap things home on Friday to be washed and brought back on your child’s first school day for the week.  Also clean out cubbies and carry water bottles, thermoses, etc… home daily for washing and fresh water for the next day.

Thank you for supporting us when we ask for supplies and items to enhance our activities.  We always welcome participation and help, so if you can come and read to the class or do a special activity with us, please let us know.

Thank you! 

Preschool A
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